TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
August 2, 2021

The Town Council met August 2, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:  Mayor Hight
Glenn Littleton
Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton
Chasity Chapman
Justin Killingworth

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Council Member Benson gave the
invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from July 19, 2021, as presented.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Council Minutes from July 19, 2021, as
presented. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Benson,
Killingworth and Crumpton.

Council Member Killingworth moved not to approve the Park and Rec. Minutes from
July 11, 2021, as presented. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The
motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton,
Chapman, Benson, Killingworth and Crumpton.

Council Member Killingworth moved to bid out Park and Rec. Director position.
Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being
as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Benson, Killingworth and
Crumpton.

New Business

Council Member Littleton moved to approve Resolution for Rebuild Alabama Act for
2021/2022. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Benson,
Killingworth and Crumpton.



Mayor Hight reported that Butterfly Bridges is asking for $500 more this year. He
explained the Town gives $1500.00 each year and they are asking for $2000.00.

Council Member Crumpton moved to approve the $500.00 increase for Butterfly Bridges
this year. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Benson, Killingworth
and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight stated that the Lions Club is asking for an Ad for the Miss Chilton County.

Council Member Benson moved to approve an Ad for Miss Chilton County, full page for
$200.00. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Benson, Killingworth
and Crumpton.

Department Heads
Chief Barnett was not present.

Fire Chief Parker reported to the Council about issues they are having with the
Ambulance Service. The also reported on the grant he is work on for the new radios.

Daniel Avery gave the Council a report of the work they have been doing. He explained
he is still down 1 employee.

Council Member Killingworth asked about the sewer at Field 1. Mayor Hight stated they
would check on it.

Mayor Hight stated that after the 1st Council Meeting in September, they would be
having a work session to go over the Budget for 2021/2022.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for August 2,
2021. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Chapman,
Killingworth and Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Crumpton
moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Crumpton, Benson, Chapman,
Killingworth, and Littleton.



Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



